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THEA publishes four newsletters per membership year in Fall, Winter, Spring and Summer. Deadline for submissions
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

The THEA Dinner and Annual General Meeting will be held at the David Duncan House on Tuesday May 

8th,  2018. Please plan to attend the dinner/meeting and celebrate the awarding of the Marjorie Thompson Flint Award for 2018. 
 It is with pleasure that I announce on behalf of the Board of Directors, the recipient of the Marjorie Thompson Flint Award for 2018. Congratulations are extended to Jennifer Welsh, who held many Home Economics-related, leadership positions at Ryerson University, including Director of Ryerson’s School of Nutrition , and has been a member of THEA for 47 years.

 I look forward to seeing everyone at the Annual General meeting. If you are unable to attend, please send your proxy (included in the AGM mailing).

Our September meeting will be a Traditional Tea and Tour at the Ontario Legislature on Friday September 7th, 2018. Please RSVP as soon as possible as we need to confirm numbers. 

Please renew your membership, sponsor a student, encourage a colleague to join the association and continue to support the association and our activities.

Ruth McDonald P.H.Ec.

for the SUMMER issue is June 30, 2018. Items suitable for publication may be edited to fit the available space. 

Toronto Home Economics Association 

99 Warden Ave. Toronto M1N 2Z5

E-mail: info.thea@yahoo.ca
This issue is prepared by Jane Forest.
RMcDonald,





.

Toronto Home Economics Association Celebrates Milestone Anniversary 

Members of the Toronto Home Economics Association will gather at The David Duncan House, Toronto, on May 8, 2018, for a celebration dinner and our 80th Annual General Meeting. 

Eighty years is an amazing achievement for a non-profit organization. Marie Holmes, who wrote the “Cooking Chat” column for the Toronto Daily Star, invited a few home economists, including Lorna Faulds and Marjorie Thompson to meet with her informally at the Toronto Women’s Press Club room in October 1935. The purpose was to encourage problem-sharing, understanding and help within the field of home economics. They continued to meet for the next two years and gradually added to their group. In June 1937, an executive was elected with Lorna Faulds as President. The first recorded minutes of the Toronto Home Economics Club were dated October 5, 1937 and showed that those present outlined the purpose of the “club”, set a time and place for future meetings, planned the program for a year, discussed qualifications for membership, and set the fees at $1.00 per year. Quite an agenda!

In January 1938, they drew up a constitution and, in February, learned that a group of Toronto “domestic science” teachers was interested in forming an Ontario Association. The Toronto Dietetic Association and the University of Toronto Household Science Alumnae met with the teachers to explore this, but as it turned out they were 50 years ahead of the times. This prompted our founders to explore the possibility of registering the Toronto group.  At a meeting held on April 25th, 1938, it was reported that the “provincial government would not accept the application for the Toronto Home Economics Club since there were no club rooms, but it would accept registration under the name Toronto Home Economics Association”.

The charter was received on May 20th, 1938, but now they were in debt.  The charter had cost $20.00 plus $25.00 for the lawyer’s fee.  With a bank balance of $21.25 and a debt of $45.00 for incorporation, the first annual report was not impressive.  A fundraiser was needed.  This was a theatre night at the Hollywood Cinema, with Toronto HEA receiving 27 cents for every 50-cent ticket they sold. The movie was “Simbu the elephant man” (not a great hit), but 128 tickets were sold, four were lost, and they received a $1.00 donation, for a grand total of $38.41, but they could pay their debt.

The depression was a dominant factor in everyone’s life with its economic insecurity, lack of employment opportunities, and no social benefits. One of the members received $15.00 per week, plus two meals a day, for 60 hours a week as a junior dietitian at Eaton’s Round Room College Street– and this was typical.

Mary McGrath recalls the time she was introduced as a “home economist”, and the person replied, “A homey what…?”. During the “dirty thirties” (long before most of our members were born), the term “home economist” had relevancy. A home economist was concerned with economy in the home and provided practical solutions to problems of living. If there was a theme for the time, it was “use it up, wear it out, make do – or do without”. Many now shun the name, but home economists have a proud history and a number of professional associations were founded during those depression years, including THEA.

The same priorities and values exist today that existed within the association 80 years ago. The key for sustainability of our Association is to ensure that we support one another, grow together, and contribute to the wider community.
In Memoriam

Marian MacDonald (Ackman)Marian, a long-time member of THEA, passed away on March 21, 2018, in Mississauga. Marion was a graduate from the University of Guelph, class of 1959. She was the recipient of the 2005 OHEIB Sally Henry Award. For many years, Marian was a judge of jams and jellies at the Royal Winter Fair. She was secretary of the Canadian Metric Commission. Marian retired as senior Home Economist at Kraft General Foods Canada. Always very busy, Marian was an esteemed friend to many.

Time to renew your THEA Membership! Celebrating our 80th year.
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Our goals for the association are to: 

· bring about a closer cooperation among home economists in different fields in the Toronto area 

· maintain, improve and increase the professional knowledge and ability of its members

· facilitate communication and cooperation with other organizations in the province who share the same overall aim 

· encourage and support students in the field of home economics

· promote the welfare of the family, the home, and the community

Please make a commitment at this time to maintain membership in your professional organization. You can also enclose an additional $25.00 with your membership fee to sponsor a student member.  Our future lies with our students and new graduates. Thanks to those who have renewed through THEA or OHEA. 

Please take a few minutes to fill out your membership renewal if you have not done so. 

Those interested in joining THEA , please contact info.thea@yahoo.ca.
Program Committee
The Toronto Home Economics Association is looking for enthusiastic individuals to form a committee to plan our general meetings. The responsibility of the committee is to organize the meetings by finding a speaker and venue. If you are not able to be part of the committee, we welcome your program ideas or your ability to host a meeting by providing a venue. This is a great way for you to give back to your profession, the Home Economics profession. Step up now!

Contact Ruth McDonald at ruth.mcdonald280@gmail.com
Tour of SupperWorks and Manning Canning
On January 16th, sixteen members and guests attended an excellent program organized by Cathy Ireland. Our first stop was the SupperWorks retail store. Susan Patterson explained the philosophy of the SupperWorks business, some of their new programs, and how many different options were available. We also sampled Bacon, Cheddar and Jalapeno Pinwheels and Unstuffed Beef and Pepper Stew. Following Susan’s talk, participants had an opportunity to purchase a wide variety of products, both refrigerated and frozen, including ‘Complete Meals for One’.

The second stop was a tour of the original Supperworks venue. Each station in the facility provided detailed instructions and all of the items required to assemble ingredients for entrees such as Cranberry Chicken Pot and Four Cheese Penne with Tomatoes.

Our last stop was at Manning Canning, a commercial rental kitchen, which offers three kitchen spaces for food-based businesses. Christine Manning, the developer and owner of the business, and Cathy, the kitchen manager for the facility, gave us a tour of the area. Christine runs a preserves company in the kitchen as well, producing a variety of preserves and shrubs, with an emphasis on local ingredients.

We extend our thanks to these three amazing food entrepreneurs for taking the time to share their knowledge and expertise, and to Kamaria Francis for initiating the event.
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Calendar of Events 

Bata Shoe Museum 

The Gold Standard: Glittering Footwear from Around the Globe, throughout 2018, features some of the Museum’s most impressive and precious artifacts and explores the meanings and cultural uses of golden footwear across the globe.

Art and Innovation: Traditional Arctic Footwear showcases a vast variety of footwear, garments and tools, highlighting the artistry and ingenuity of the makers, and revealing different cultural identities, crafting techniques and spiritual meanings.
Jane Kidd: Curious –Textile Museum of Canada March 14 – June 10, 2018

Curious presents four recent series: Land Sentence (2000 – 2012), Curiosities (2013 – 2016), Wonderland (2014 – 2016), and Phenomena (2017 – 2018). The Phenomena series will have its debut at the Textile Museum of Canada.

Free tours Sundays at 2:00 pm

Pay What You Can – 5:00 – 8:00 pm on Wednesday evening

Hot Doc International Documentary Festival April 26 – May 6, 2018

North America’s largest documentary festival, conference and market, with a selection of more than 150 cutting-edge documentaries from Canada and around the globe.

Tastemaker Toronto - May 18 – 19, 2018 at the beautiful and historic Evergreen Brick Works. One of the top global food festivals – Tastemaker (formerly Taste of Toronto).

Doors Open Toronto – May 25 – 27, 2018

150 architecturally, historically, culturally and socially significant buildings open their doors for the weekend and highlight the people who built the city.

TD Toronto Jazz Festival- June 22 – July 1, 2018

Delivering the sounds of the world’s greatest jazz musicians from the quaint and most intimate of venues to large concert halls.

Summerlicious – July 6 – 22, 2018

Three course, prix-fixe menu, and you can experience an amazing array of culinary excellence
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Traditional Tea and Tour – 

Where history, art and parliament meet! 
You are cordially invited to afternoon tea at the Ontario Legislature Building, 
Queens Park, Toronto Ontario. 

Friday September 7th, 2018

2:00 – 4:00 pm

$30.00 per person

Discover Ontario's parliamentary history and heritage as you take a 45-minute guided tour of the Legislative Building followed by a full English-style afternoon tea service in the Legislative Dining Room, with a theatrical performance by some of Ontario’s most celebrated historical figures.

Please enter by the South Doors of the Legislature by 1:45 with valid photo identification

RSVP to info.thea@yahoo.ca or call Ruth McDonald at 416-302-3228

with  

full name

dietary restrictions

mobility issues

Please respond no later August 1, 2018.

As per policy, you will be billed if you fail to cancel a reservation before noon on August 15, 2018.

For information contact: /discoveryportal.ontla.on.ca/en/visit-us/tours/afternoon-tea-programs



The Toronto Home Economics Association


is pleased to announce





Jennifer Welsh P.H.Ec.


the recipient of the


2018


Marjorie Thompson Flint Honour Award.





The award will be presented at the


Annual General Meeting


Tuesday, May 8, 2018.


See page 5 for more details
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TORONTO HOME ECONOMICS


ASSOCIATION





80th Annual General Meeting & Dinner


Tuesday, May 8, 2018





6:00 – 9:00 PM





The David Duncan House


125 Moatfield Drive, North York


(west of Don Mills, north of York Mills)





6:00 pm:  Registration and cash bar    





     6:30 pm:  Dinner





7:30 pm:    Annual General Meeting & MTF Award Presentation





8:00 pm:	Guest Speaker:  Richard Fiennes-Clinton 


of Muddy York Tours


 


"Changing Healthcare/Nutrition in Toronto over the Past Century"





Members and Guests: $50.00   	   		Students: $35.00








If you have raffle prizes that you would like to contribute,


please contact Kathleen McKay at km.mckay@rogers.com or phone 905-513-1440





RSVP:	To attend, please contact Kathleen at the above address. 








Please respond no later than May 4, 2018. As per our policy, you will be billed if you fail to cancel a reservation before noon on May 5, 2018.
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